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Knights of Columbus 
In Service to One, In Service to All 

Rev. Robert F. Houlihan, S.J., Council 10937 

Monthly Meeting Minutes – 10 Oct, 2020 

         

I. General 

• The Council was called to order at 8:13AM by GK Mike Burkett.  

• Opening Prayers were offered by the Chancellor.  

• The council recited the Pledge of Allegiance. 

• The Grand Knight then called for the role-call of officers; the results are as follows (P = Present; A = 

Absence; E = excused) 

 

Title  Title Status Title Status 

Chaplain P Financial Secretary E Inside Guard P 

Grand Knight P Treasurer E Outside Guard P 

Dep. Grand Knight E Lecturer P Trustee 3rd Year P 

Chancellor P Advocate P Trustee 2nd Year P 

Recorder P Warden E Trustee 1st Year E 

 

• The August business meeting minutes were read-in for approval by GK Mike Burkett. Due to the annual 

retreat no business meeting was held in September. Therefore, no business meeting minutes were 

produced. Mike then called for a motion to accept the August minutes as read. Jim Egan made a motion 

to accept. Paul Sciera provided a second. After no further discussion a vote was then taken and it was 

unanimous. The business meeting minutes were approved as read.  

 

II. Applications for Approval – GK for Joe Regnery/Ryan Fesker  

• No hard copy.   

• One Transfer Form 100 – currently being processed, more to follow.  

 

III. Grand Knight Report – Mike Burkett 

• Correspondence:  

• Note from Mary Lou Matz about the National Rosary Prayer (see attachment pg.13).   

• Events/activities/general information:  

• The GK’s Thank-you and e-gratis corner. With special shout-out thanks going to: 

• Father Marek Krol for facilitating the annual spiritual retreat that was held on 12 September at the ‘Jesus 

is Our Hope’ retreat house, and for those who attended.  

• Brother Leonard for putting together and leading the Fall Golf Outing at the Links, good show 

and well done.  

• Alan Brown and Dan Donaldson for getting information out to the council membership about the ‘Rise 

Challenge’ faith-based seminar that started on 1 October, and for leading this event.  

• The council membership, and associated family members, for praying for all those affected by 

the Coronavirus pandemic. Please let us know of any distressed or sick Knight or family 

member.  

• PGK/Faithful Navigator Paul Sciera, and his small group of 7 volunteers who were involved 

with the highway clean-up event on 3 October: 

• Those who helped with Mike Miller’s funeral memorial Mass on 3 October. Mike was the son of 

JoAnn and Bill Miller, a former Knight.  
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• Mike McGinnis for rolling out the Fall 40 Days for Life campaign and distributing the associated 

daily devotionals via email.   

• The Planning Meeting for November is scheduled for Weds, 4 November, via Zoom, start time is 

7pm. 

• Child Safe Environment training will be done at the Parish. We need to have Knights trained in 

Child Safety Environment. Please note this training is mandatory for all Knights who help at Parish 

events involving Family and any youth participation. Please contact either Joanne Lafond or Wendy 

Balcerzak in the front office to get signed up.    

• Other:  

• Knight(s) of the Month – For August it was Roger Giudici, for September it is Leonard Martinez 

• Family of the Month – For August it was the LaFonds, for September it is the Martzes, David and 

Kathy.  

• Pennies from Heaven or Bucks from the ‘KOC Bucksarooskies.’   

 

V. Chaplain’s Report – Father Andrzej Szczesnowicz  

• Father introduced himself, saying that it is both a blessing and great pleasure to be the pastor at Pax 

Christi, along with being given the opportunity to work with our KOC council. Father mentioned he was 

from Poland, and after his ordination was given a chance to come to the United States to serve there. He 

accepted the assignment, ending up first in upstate New York, Syracuse Diocese, then eventually being 

transferred to Colorado. All total, he has been in the US for a total of about 17 years. Father is also a 

Knight, and just recently received his 4th Degree. Father discussed his meeting with Pope Francis, his 

hobbies, and his vision for the parish. Last thing, Father Andrzej mentioned that the St. Katherine Drexel 

school is growing. And while this is a good thing the school is unfortunately outgrowing the space that 

is available in the church. With that in mind he solicited input from those in attendance about what to do 

about this situation, and some good recommendations were given. Father once again thanked everyone 

for their warm welcome and was looking forward to working with us all.     

 

V. Treasurer’s Report – Matt Bahnemann 

• Report were handed out prior to the meeting (see attachment pg.10). 

• Bank Balance – $24,923.00.  

• Outstanding Funds – ($3,027.98). 

• Hailey Fund – $246.41.  

• Lady Knights – $4,185.39. 

• Available Funds – $17,463.22. 

• For other additional information (see attachment pg.10).  

 

VI. Financial Secretary’s Report – Ryan Fesker 

• Report(s) were handed out prior to the meeting (see attachment pgs.11-12). Figures for the month have 

been reconciled and are in balance with the Treasurers report.   

• Receipts/Actual Income – $991.  

• Expenditures – $1,528. 

• Expected Bank balance – $24,923.  

• Due to recent activity there is a net negative cash flow of ($537) for this period.  

• For other additional information see attachment pgs.11-12.  

 

VII. Auditor and Trustees - Joe Musso/Gary Mayfield/William Hensen.  

• The GK mentioned that Joe Musso, working in conjunction with our insurance agent, has revamped 

our council’s liability insurance policy. Due to some additional requirements concerning officer 

liability, both council and assembly, the premium cost for this insurance has gone up.  
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• Nothing else to report.  

 

VIII. Chancellor’s Update – Leonard Martinez.  

• Refund Support Vocations Program (RSVP): 

• Presently, the council is supporting three seminarians (Will Dwayer, Matthew Kane, and Kolbe 

Kirst).   

• Nothing additional to report.  

• The ‘Prayer for Vocations’ was read.  

 

IX. Program, Category, and Committee Reports – Facilitated by the GK for DGK Ken Balcerzak.  

• Other:  

• None.  

 

a. Membership Report – GK for Joe Regnery  

• Form 100’s. 

• New candidate(s): 

• No new paper Form 100s. 

• No on-line applications.   

• Transfers:  

• There is one that is still in the process of being worked on, more to follow.  

• ‘Charity, Unity, and Fraternity’ Exemplification Team:  

• The council team is now certified.  

• Exemplifications:  

• None are currently planned.   

• Membership Retention committee: 

• Retention/Membership Drive related events and activities. 

• None at the moment.   

• Other:  

• Per GK Mike Burkett, the State’s focus concerning membership is to find and recruit Catholic 

men who want to be someone by being a part of something way bigger and larger themselves. 

This will be done by targeting the male component of the Parish membership via increased 

communication on who and what the Knights are.  

• Refer interested Catholic Men to this website – www.kofc.org/joinus.  

 

b. Faith-in-Action Top-level Program Report – Dan Donaldson 

• Dan mentioned the KOC ‘Into the Breach,’ Faith-in-Action, program, with the plan being to start 

this activity sometime in January 2021 by previewing the first of twelve videos, more to follow.  

 

c. Family Category Activity report – Brennan Mendus/Leonard Martinez 

• Required program(s): 

• Consecration to the Holy Family:  

• Featured programs(s): 

• Food for Families: 

• Recommended program(s): 

• Family of the Month/Year: 

• Family of the month – Martzes.  

• Family of the Year is announced at the annual council Christmas Party  

• Keep Christ in Christmas event(s): 

http://www.kofc.org/joinus


 4 

• Council sponsored program(s): 

• Sunday donuts – cancelled by the parish front office.   

• Lenten Fish Tacos:   

• Peach Sales. Completed.  

• 10937 Breakfast Burrito Brigade operations report:   

• As of 29 September, Father Andrzej has given his approval to restart this activity, yet we are 

waiting on guidance and direction from the Douglas County Health Department concerning 

distribution of food at churches.  

• Spaghetti Dinners: 

• TBD.  

• Other: 

• Council monthly socials: 

• On permanent hold.  

• The council sponsored team-building golf outing was held on 26 September at the Links Golf course. 

Action Officer for this activity was Leonard Martinez. There were ten participants, and while it was a 

scaled down event from last year, it was still a great success. Leonard said that he is looking forward to 

doing it again next year.   

• Diocesan sponsored Youth Protection Training program – contact Wendy Balcerzak at the front office.  

• KOC Colorado is sponsoring a Youth Essay contest as a vehicle for promoting the Catholic 

Faith.  

• This is for grades 8-12.  

• The topic then will center on ‘What it Means to be a Catholic?’  

• Submit essays to Brendan Mendus at bjmendus@gmail.com or call 720-641-1894.  

• Deadline is December 31, 2020. 

• The parish front office is looking for volunteers to get trained on recording the Saturday evening 

5pm Mass. Roger Giudici is the POC for this effort, please contact either Roger or the front 

office if interested.    

 

d. Community Category Activity report – GK for Ford Fay   

• Required program(s): 

• Helping Hands: 

• Annual Thanksgiving Basket Drive (see attachment pg.14):  

• Due to the SARS-CoV-2 pandemic a new approach is being implemented.  

• The plan is to use gift cards in lieu of the traditional baskets. The suggested donation is 

$50 dollars.   

• Start date for this initiative will be the weekend of 24/25 October.  

• With the last weekend to collect donations and cards is slated for 14/15 November. 

• Distribution date will be 21 November.  

• About 15 charities have been contacted, they are good with the gift card approach. We 

are now waiting for additional inputs, more to follow.  

• Forty Cans for Lent campaign.  

• Featured programs(s) 

• Recommended program(s):    

• Free Throw Championship: suspended until further notice.  

• Soccer Challenge: suspended until further notice.  

• Council sponsored program(s): 

• ARP/Special Olympics Tootsie Roll Drive. 

• A present, King Soopers is not allowing the scheduling of any charitable type of events at their stores. 

Therefore, this activity has been cancelled.  

mailto:bjmendus@gmail.com
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• Nevertheless, Special Olympics Colorado is hosting a first-ever Ford Pickup Raffle from now until 2 

November.  

• Participants who purchase raffle tickets will be entered to win a NEW 2019 Ford F-150 XLT 

SuperCrew, MSRP of $54,180!  

• Ticket prices are as follows:  

• 1 Ticket - $25 

• 2 Tickets - $50 

• 7 Tickets - $100 

• All proceeds go to supporting Special Olympics Colorado athletes and programs!  

• To learn more about this event go to https://specialolympicsco.org/fordraffle/ 

• As an alternative to the Tootsie Roll campaign, the council has decided to engage in this effort by 

solicitating support from both the council and parish membership.  

• An announcement has been placed in the Pax Parish bulletin.    

• Football Fund Crazr.  

• Crazr tickets are now for sale $10/each. 

• The council’s goal is to sell at least 60 tickets.  

• Let the GK know if you want to buy a ticket.  

• On-line sales are available at 

https://www.cognitoforms.com/ColoradoKnightsOfColumbus1/_2020FootballCrazr 

• The Crazr event supports both our council and the State’s administrative costs. 

• Beer and Brats: suspended until further notice.  

• Coat Drive initiative. 

• Highway Cleanup:  

• Was held on 3 October.   

• Paul Sciera was the project officer for this initiative.  

• A shoutout thanks to the volunteers that helped with the highway clean-up event: 

Paul Sciera 

Jenny Sciera 

Roger Giudici 

Larry Jansen 

Jason Curl 

Drew Curl 

Steve Froseth 

• Paul mentioned that it was a small turnout due to conflicting events. Therefore, he has 

decided to attempt it again next month on the 7 November, the first weekend of the month.    

• Please consider helping out, more to follow. 

• Other: 

• Rectory drainage project - Dave Henley is the action officer for this project.  

• Dave has received approval from Father Andrzej to proceed.  

• Yet because Dave is still recovering from a motorcycle accident, the event has been 

postponed until further notice, more to follow.   

• Dumpster aesthetic enclosure repair project,  

• Project Officer for this effort is Paul Sciera.  

• The cost to repair and replace is about $1,500. With that in mind, the current plan is to start 

with the door, a cost of about $500.   

• Paul made a motion to have the council donate $500 dollars for this initiative. Leonard 

Martinez provided a second, after no further discussion a vote was taken, it was unanimous.  

• While Paul is looking to start this project sometime in October, he first has to obtain the 

necessary materials, more to follow.   

https://specialolympicsco.org/fordraffle/
https://www.cognitoforms.com/ColoradoKnightsOfColumbus1/_2020FootballCrazr
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e. Faith Category Activity report – Alan Brown  

• Required program(s): 

• Spiritual Reflection: 

• Featured program(s):  

• Refund for Support Vocations Program (RSVP):  

• The council is currently sponsoring three seminarians. 

• See Chancellor’s report  

• Recommended program(s) 

• Marian Icon Prayer Program:  

• Rosary:  

• National Rosary Prayer service was scheduled for noon Saturday, 10 October (see attachment 

pg.13).  

• Holy Hours: 

• ‘Into the Breach:’  

• This program is currently being promoted by Supreme.   

• The plan is to begin the event sometime in January by showing the first of 12 videos.  

• Council sponsored program(s) 

• KOC High School Senior Stewardship Scholarship Award program: 

• Checks have been cut and distributed to the four recipients - Cassierae Alvarado, Austen 

Yarosh, Sarah Mendus, and Darby Brown.  

• The council’s 2nd annual retreat was held on 12 September at the ‘Jesus is Our Hope’ retreat 

house in Littleton.  

• Father Krol facilitated and lead this event.  

• Gather time was 8:30am, start time was 9:00am.  

• Overall, it went well with about 11 participants, three from Father’s new parish in Woodland 

Park.   

• Other: 

• The ‘Point Men’/ Knights Saturday morning Faith Seminars.  

• The ‘Rise Challenge’ program started 1 October. 

• Sessions resumed on 3 October.  

   

f. Life Category Activity report – Mike McGinnis 

• Required program(s): 

• Novena for Life’ campaign/devotionals:  

• Featured program(s):  

• Special Olympics: 

• The Tootsie Roll campaign for the intellectually disabled has been cancelled.  

• Special Olympics Colorado is hosting a first ever car raffle: 

• Vehicle is a 2019 Ford F-150 XLT SuperCrew. 

• Fund raiser ends on 2 November.  

• Marches for Life:  

• Recommended program(s): 

• The ‘Silver Rose’ initiative: 

• Respect Life Committee activities and initiatives:  

• While Bishop Sheridan’s annual ‘Right to Life’ dinner has been cancelled, people are still 

encouraged to donate money. The date for the 2021 event has been set and is scheduled for 6 

October.  
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• The Baby Bottle program started the weekend of 26/27 September and will run until 22 

November.  

• Proposition 115, abolition of late term abortions, will be on the election ballot this fall (see 

attachment pg.15). The plan is to pass out cards at Mass promoting the passing of this 

proposition.  

• The move ‘Unplanned” is scheduled for 16 October at 6:30pm in the Great Hall. There is a 

deacon coming up from ‘Project Rachel’ to talk about the movie, and he will remain after to 

assist those who may have had trouble dealing with the movie. Mike reminded us that ‘Project 

Rachel’ is a program designed for those women who have had an abortion and are struggling 

with the consequences of it. The committee is looking for volunteers to help setup and tear down.  

• Council sponsored program(s): 

• The ‘Rose and Poem for Parenthood’ initiative has been resumed, taking into account published 

public health safety practices and procedures.     

• Other.  

• The Fall ‘40 Days-For-Life’ campaign began on 22 September with the kick-off devotional. The 

program will run until 1 November. Mike is continuing to send out daily devotionals. In addition, 

Mike is encouraging folks to please consider going out and praying in front of the Planned 

Parenthood offices.   

• Mike and his wife Denise, plus the Petteys, went to a ‘Right-to-Life; luncheon, and the guest 

speaker was Ms. Abby Johnson, the person whose real-life story is portrayed in the movie 

‘Unplanned.’ 

• National Night of Prayer is scheduled for 8 December, more to follow.  

 

X. Newsletter  

• To fill this requirement, Mike Burkett will continue to send the monthly meeting agenda into State.   

 

XI. Advocate’s Report – Jim Egan  

• No report.  

 

XII. Unfinished Business   

• None.  

 

XIII. New Business   

• The GK is proposing that the annual dues be raised by $1/month, for a new total of $48/year. During the 

course of the discussion Roger Giudici and Dave Martz pointed out that the dues are set in the council’s 

by-laws. Therefore, before moving forward on this initiative the bylaws will need to be amended, along 

with possibly having to develop a supporting resolution. Because of that required step in the process 

nothing could be done at this meeting. Nevertheless, once the required document, or documents have 

been prepared this then will be a topic for discussion at a future Planning Meeting.   

• A decision needed to be made concerning donating $500 to repair the doors on the dumpster aesthetic 

enclosure. This was accomplished by Paul Sciera making a motion to have the council donate the 

money, a second was made. After no further discussion a vote was taken and it was unanimous.  

• A decision needed to be made concerning donating money to a ‘Right to Life’ associated organization, 

such as ‘Alternative Pregnancy.’ During the course of the discussion past FS Steve Froseth pointed out 

that funds are currently available in the 2020/21budget for such activities. Therefore, no motion or vote 

was needed to proceed.   
 

XIV. 4th Degree Report – Paul Sciera 

• Assembly programs and initiatives:  

• Ushering and presentation of the gifts has been suspended until further notice.   
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• The Fisher House outreach initiative has been suspended until further notice.  

• Special Olympics events: 

• The next one scheduled for November 2020 is TBD.   

• 4th Degree Exemplifications:  

• One is scheduled for  

• Others are currently TBD.  

• The Assembly un-social committee:  

• Honor Guard activities:    

• Nothing formally scheduled.  

• Financial Report:  

• John Alfeld gave a status report concerning the assembly’s financials (see attachment (pg.16).  

• Other Assembly business:  

• Nothing new to report.  

:   

XV. Field Agent Report – Rylee Nelson  

• No report.  

 

XVI. District Deputy Report – Roger Giudici for Blair Ohler 

• Contact info: b.ohler@comast.net; blair.ohler@gmail.com; Ave Marie parish in Parker. 

• Nothing to report except that the State’s mid-year meeting is being planned for the first weekend of 

December. Due to safety and health concerns in terms of spacing, a member must register to attend. 

Concerning a posted list of agendas and activities nothing has been published as of yet, more to follow.  

 

XVII. Good of the Order 

• Lecturer/The Rev Robert F. Houlihan S.J. Educator Series – Alan Brown/Ben Stancati.  

• Alan’s talk centered on a miracle that has been attributed to Father J McGivney concerning a 5year-

old boy (see attachment pgs.17-18).  

• Please check-out the latest edition of Columbia magazine.  

 

• Council Prayer list: Lauren Hensen, George Hensen, Ned Tueve (Vicky Hensen’s father), The King 

Family and Kyle’s family, Michelle Cullen, Neil Pugh and family Calista (recovery from heart surgery), 

Dave Herskovits, Ron Gerber, Katie Martindale( Gerber’s granddaughter), Joan Mayfield, Kathy 

Spence, Vonnie and Herb Engler, Bob Ehle, Joe Musso, Jacob Donaldson, Lucas Donaldson (for 

coming home), Gary & Inez Ewing, Lesley Kessler, Lanya Leyba (knee replacement), Leonard Leyba, 

Larry Jansen (prostate cancer), James B. Egan, Larry Camden, Bobby Dellos, Ben Williams, Shawn 

Connelly, Becky Bahnemann, Emma Eldridge, Ben Stancati, Lisa Fuller, Pat Martinez (Leonard’s 

Sister), Guy Whitaker (Wendy Balcerzak’s father), Michelina Stancati (Ben’s mom), Steve Waters 

(Grandchild), Lane Delnorte, Harry Coleman (Joe Regnery’s friend), Jeremie Gonzales and family for 

(recovery from traffic accident), George Demetrion Sr. (health), Kari Crane ( Joshua’s wife), Lucy 

Nelson (daughter of Rylee Nelson and recover from fever), Sheila DeFazio (Ryan Fesker’s mother in-

law), Clare Fesker (Ryan’s daughter), Gary Mayfield (recover from surgery and upcoming surgery in 

November), Pat Campbell, Wendy Balcerzak, Jay Calvarese, Mindy Martz Baumer (recovery from 

recent surgery), Shultz Family – Carter (for healing from heart surgery) and Brock (for healing from 

Covid-19); Everi Regnery (Joe’s mom); Joe Regnery’s Father (recovery at home), Gordon East, Mike 

McGinnis (recovery from surgery); John Starke (Recovery from surgery); Art and Kathy Meyers; Mel 

Claytor; Andreo Serbo (Alan Brown work friend); Sarah Booras (recovery from cancer surgery); Dave 

Henley (healing from accident); Tammy Warawa ( healing from pancreatic cancer); Prayers for Knights 

and families affected by CO fires; Seminarians (Will Dwayer, Yunior, Matthew Kane, Kolbe Kirst), 

Soul of Kendrick Costilla, Soul of Seminarian Jason Paul Marshall, Soul of Alan Casey, Soul of Aunt 
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Margarita, Soul of Carl Musso; Soul of Daughter of Gina DeRose, Soul of Ray Otstott, Soul of Patty 

Williams; Soul of Mike Miller (son of JoAnn and Bill Miller), Soul of Members of our Council and their 

wives that have passed including Bill Miller, Janice Jansen (wife of Larry); Vicky Hensen’s father; and 

all those in our hearts that need our prayers. 

 

XVIII. Chaplain’s Summation – Father Andrzej Szczesnowicz  

• None.    

 

XIX. Closing Prayer – GK for Deputy Grand Knight.  

• Additional prayers were given by both the GK and the Chancellor     

                Meeting was adjourned at 9:35 AM.  Minutes recorded and reported by Bernard Stancati.   

 

---- Attachments/Correspondence/Other Documents----  
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